INSTITUTO DE BIOLOGIA ANDINA APARTADO No. 1116 LIMA - PERU

Lima, August 21, 1961.

Mr. Andrew B. Shea, President, Pan American Grade Airways, Inc. 7 Hanover Square, New York 5, N.Y.

Dear Mr. Shea:

I am sorry to answer your letter of July 31 with some delay. I have recently returned from London and, in addition, we are having considerable difficulties in the Medical School with student agitation, originated by political and communistic influences.

We all feel very sorry with the death of Victor Alzamora. He was a fine friend and an excellent professional man.

I have not received yet the letter from Dr. De La Chapelle but I am glad to anticipate the recommendation of Dr. Guido Battilana, who worked with Dr. Alzamora as his first collaborator and has a very good training in cardiovascular disease. I am giving his address below, and I feel certain he will be able to give you a very good attention.

Please feel certain that it will be a pleasure for me to give you any possible assistance to contact Dr. Battilana, or any other person, during your visit to Lima.

With best personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Alberto Hurtado